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London Borough of Islington 
Development Management Service 
Planning and Development 
PO Box 3333 
222 Upper Street 
London 
N1 1YA 

Our Ref:   2017/0347/P 
 Your Ref:  

Please ask for: Jennifer Walsh 
Telephone: 020 7974 3500 
 
17 February 2017 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
Crossrail Farringdon Station 
Eastern Ticket Hall 
Cowcross Street 
London 
EC1 
 
Proposal: 
Request for observations from the London Borough of Islington for Crossrail Act (2008) - 
Schedule 7 Permission for Development Development: Approval of Plans and 
Specifications for street furniture forming part of the urban realm for Farringdon Station 
Eastern Ticket Hall under Schedule 7 (paragraph 6) of the Crossrail Act (2008).  
 
Drawing Nos: Consultation letter dated 19TH January 2017. 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
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Informative(s): 
 
1  Reasons for granting permission.  

 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application in relation to the street furniture forming part of the 
overall urban realm proposal for Farringdon Station Eastern Ticket Hall and hereby 
raises no objection.    
 
Given the scale/nature of the approval of plans and specifications for street 
furniture, the site’s planning history and its location away from any sensitive areas 
in Camden, (including major roads, conservation areas, listed buildings or 
residential areas), it is unlikely that there will be any significant impacts on Camden 
in terms of transport nor design within the borough.   
  
It is therefore recommended that the LB Islington be advised that no objections are 
raised. 
 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
David Joyce 
Executive Director Supporting Communities 
 


